
City of Richmond Office of Elections 
2134 West Laburnum Ave. 

P.O. Box 61037 

Richmond, Virginia 23261-1037 

(804) 646-6633 

April 30, 2025 

 

 

The Virginia Department of Elections has received the official candidate withdrawal 

form for Patrick S. “Pat” Herrity, Republican candidate for Lieutenant Governor. 

As a result of Mr. Herrity’s withdrawal, John J. Reid, II is now the unopposed 

Republican candidate for Lieutenant Governor. Therefore, Mr. Reid is declared the 

Republican nominee for the General Election to be held on November 4, 2025. 

Since the Republican Primary ballot in the City of Richmond included only the race for 

Lieutenant Governor, there will no longer be a Republican Primary for this office in the 

city. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tina Crump 

Interim Director of  Elections 


